Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group

at Gerrans Memorial Hall, 9.30 am on 24th July 2015


Present
Role



John Adams                   JA          MT, Technical Resource


Ralph German               RG         Assessor - Gerrans

Alison Golding
AG

Assessor – Veryan

Helen Hastings
HH

Assessor – Gerrans

David Hubbard
DH
   Assessor – St Just

David Spreadborough
DS
   Assessor - Philleigh

Sue Wagstaff
SW

MT

1. Apologies received from: Julian German, Geoff Pring, Jon Smith and Brian Willis. 

2. Declarations of interest: None

3. Minutes of meeting 10th July 2015: Approval was proposed by DS and seconded by HH before signature by JA.
4. Matters arising: SW confirmed that letters had been sent to the planning department on the 3 cases assessed at the last meeting and all had been posted on their website. She also gave updates on 2 previously assessed cases – Chapel House, Gerrans which has been refused with the RNDP policies quoted both in the planning officers opinion and the refusal notice; and Trevallion, Tregony where the PreApp was not supported by the planning officer.

5. Plan update – JA explained that the letters about the referendum were about to be distributed and passed round examples of the flyers being inserted in the August Roseland Magazine. HH confirmed that she was about to circulate to the Friends of Pendower an email urging them to vote at the referendum and attaching a postal voting form. She suggested JA should do the same with the RNDP email contacts and JA agreed it could encourage people to vote.
6. Assessment of planning application PA15/05422 – The Water Tower, Trewithian TR2 5EN – JA led the group through the form including comments passed to him by Geoff Pring (GP). All agreed the application did not conform to 7 RNDP policies. However all also agreed that if the application had involved minimal alterations to the structure i.e. a few small openings for windows and a door, and was for a small commercial enterprise only it would conform.
7. AOB –

JA advised that GP had highlighted the fact that assessment of applications should include consideration of agricultural land grading. Consequently JA has agreed to search within his archive of maps for those providing this information, together with those showing settlement boundaries and make them available at all subsequent assessment meetings.

DH highlighted an application in Trethewell which has been overlooked by the PAG – PA15/05369 – and with another highlighted by AG – PA15/06077 – it was agreed these would be discussed at the next meeting on Friday 31st July.

DS reported that he had been ‘cornered’ at the Philleigh Hog and Dog by the applicant for Venton Gassic who was very unhappy about the RNDP letter advising non conformity. DH explained some of the background to the case but all expressed concern over bad publicity in the run up to the referendum. HH suggested inviting the applicants to a PAG meeting so could hear both sides – JA agreed to discuss with the Chairman and report back.
Following on from this was a discussion on providing affordable housing and all agreed it would help diffuse any negativity if the community could soon see what steps are being taken. JA explained about the process but also explained that as with the other implementation projects a volunteer was needed to take this forward. DS confirmed that since getting involved with the RNDP his wish was to help provide affordable housing for the local people and volunteered for the role. JA thanked him and accepted on behalf of the MT and will arrange a meeting to familiarise DS with the story so far.

Meeting closed at 10.50am
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